MINUTES - WHITE TOWNSHIP PLANNING BOARD       December 12, 2023   


WHITE TOWNSHIP PLANNING BOARD

555 CR 519, BELVIDERE, NEW JERSEY

MINUTES

September 12, 2023
The regular meeting of the White Township Planning Board was held on Tuesday, December 12, 2023, at the White Township Elementary Cafeteria.  Present were: Timothy Matthews, Chanda Collom, Michael Grossmann, Robert Mackey, Nevitt Duveneck, Joan Schnieber, Richard Nieuwenhuis, David Pritchard, Anne Skoog and Drew Kiszonak. Board Member Absent: Joseph Phillips. Also present: Attorney Tara St. Angelo, Conflict Engineer Andrew Holt. 
PUBLIC COMMENT:

     Mr. Matthews reopened the meeting for non-agenda items.

     Nancy Mason, Belvidere NJ, states that every new building should be required to put solar panels on their roofs. 

     Jeff Herb White Twp NJ, thanked the Planning Board Members and Professionals for their service over the last few years. 
    With there being no further comments, Mr. Matthews closed the meeting to the public.
NEW BUSINESS:
   State of New Jersey) SADC c/o Jaindl Land Company- Block 7, Lots 3,4,5,11 & 14.

      Mr. Matthews read a letter from Mr. Sposaro regarding the ongoing status of the purchase. The letter summarized the work being conducted and the agreement being signed.  The Application for the subdivision will be heard during the January meeting.

#807 Chamberlain Solar Farm West, Block 47, Lot 10

  Mr. Belin grants the board an extension to March 31, 2024 and asked for the Application to February 13, 2023.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:

   The minutes of the Regular Meeting of November 1, 2023, were distributed to all the Board Members prior to the meeting. 

   Mrs. Nieuwenhuis made the motion to approve the minutes as amended. Motion seconded by Ms. Skoog.  In a voice vote, all were in favor of adopting the minutes. 

   VOTE:    9  AYES

   The motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS: 
#807 Chamberlain East Solar Farm, Block 47, Lots 9, 9.08, 9.09, 9.10, 9.11 
   Mr. Mackey continued to recused himself. Mark Bellin, Esq was present on behalf of the Applicant. He stated that the Board had questions and comments regarding the Application and Robert Streker was present to address the items the Board inquired about. 
.  

Robert Streker of Bohler Engineering, continues to be sworn in, and presented the following submitted and marked as an Exhibit: 

   A-5 Colorized version of Site Plan Dated: Dec. 13, 2023

   A-6 Airel of the Proposed Solar Field Key Map Dated Dec. 14, 2023
   A-7 Airel of the Proposed Solar Dated Dec. 14, 2023
   A-8 Trees Height Assessment Dated ?????No date given.
Mr. Streker gave a brief summary of the Application and the Exhibits being presented. He stated that the updated plans addressed the Board concerns of access to the property, electric source, preserved farmland and the buffer along the northern side of Pequest Drive. He stated that there is a 1 acre residential carve out on Lot 7.03 on the northerly side of the property. He continued to state that there is a buffer and meets all setback requirements. He addressed the question regarding Stormwater, he stated that the project is in compliance. He continued to describe the access driveway, placement of the solar, buffer of mature trees. He addressed the gap of trees on the Easterly side of the proposed Application and the sight line from Brass Castle Road. He stated that Brass Castle Road is 3000 ft from the proposed placement. He presented Exhibit A-8 stating it was conducted using a drone to show the Board the height of the trees being used as a buffer. 
Ms. Schnieber questioned the placement of access to the property. Mr. Streker stated the Applicant is using a preexisting access.

Mr. Holt questioned the access to the driveway being used for construction of the solar farm and if it would need to be improved. Mr. Streker stated that the first 65ft to 80ft would remain stone and if any other improvements are needed it would be temporary. He also questioned the easement from the adjoining property. Mr. Belin stated the Applicant will provide an easement to the Board. Mr. Holt reviewed a few conditions discussed in September. Mr. Belin and Mr. Streker addressed. 
Mr. Duveneck asked for the easement to be included in the subdivision plans. Mr. Streker stated the update would be made. He went on to question the elevation change from Brass Castle to the buffer line. Mr. Streker stated he would provide that information at a future meeting. He questioned the use of the well on the proposed solar field. Mr. Steker stated the well is for drinking water. He questioned a pool on the adjoining property needing a variance. Mr. Streker addressed. (he just said OKAY)
Mr. Pritchard questioned the elevation from the intersection of Rt 519 and Brass Castle Road. Mr. Streker addressed.
Mr. Kiszonak questioned the noise level regarding the power inverters. Mr. Belin stated if any noise is made, they will build a sound wall. 
Discussion ensued. 

Mr. Matthews questioned the buffer from Chamberlain East if Chamberlain West was not approved. Mr. Belin stated that if Chamberlain West is not approved, he would have no further involvement in Chamberlain West other than easements needed for Chamberlain East. He would only have a lease for Chamberlain East. He questioned the 75 ft buffer being proposed and if the owners of that property have been spoken too. Mr. Belin stated that they have not contacted the owners, however they have received notices. Mr. Matthews stated he would still like to see a 300 ft buffer along the farmland preserved property regardless of solar panels being proposed on the property. Mr. Belin stated he would be happy to provide more landscaping but would be disappointed with the 300ft buffer requirement with regards to East and West, both being preserved farmland. 

Discussion ensued. Mr. Belin stated that the Applicant will stage a solar farm at the proposed site. He invited the Board and Neighboring Residents to visit various locations to determine for themselves if the solar field is visible. 
Mr. Matthews opened the hearing for public comment.  
Carolyn Witte, asked about the site line from the Northeast of the proposed solar field. Mr. Streker stated with the natural buffer of the trees will remain and the slope of the property will make the solar field not visible. 
Jeff Herb, asked about the location of the house on the proposed solar field and the sightline from Rt 519. Mr. Streker addressed. He stated that the Railroad Bed is not preserved.  He asked about the buffer between the Chamberlain East and Chamberlain West. Mr. Belin stated that if Chamberlain West is not approved for solar, he would provide a 300ft buffer on the adjacent property as a Condition for approval. Mr. Matthews asked is that Condition would apply to either solar project. Mr. Belin stated it would.

Elizabeth McKinnin, comments on the beautiful view from Brass Castle Road. 
Sara Hare, asked about the number of the tree being taken down. Mr. Streker stated some trees on the easterly side and the wind break trees. 
Frank Gonzales, asked about the trees being removed and would the solar field be visible when the leaves are gone. Mr. Streker addressed. 

With no further comments Mr. Matthews closed the hearing to the public. 

Ms. St Angelo reviewed the Conditions and the Boards concerns.

Mr. Belin grants the board an extension to March 31, 2024, and asked for the Application to February 13, 2023.

   Mr. Mackey resumed his position on the Board.   

OTHER MATTERS:
   Ms. St Angelo discussed NJDEP Stormwater Video requirement for all Planning Board and Zoning Board members. The Board Members will watch the video and sign a Certification for the record. 
   The Board reviewed a memo from the Township Committee regarding the proposed amendment to the Topsoil Ordinance.  
   Mr. Matthews entertains a motion that the Topsoil Ordinance is in compliance with the Master plan. Mr. Duevneck made the motion to recommend approving the Topsoil Ordinance.  Motion seconded by Ms. Collom. 
    VOTE: 9 AYES

    The Motion carried. 
The Nomination Subcommittee presented their recommendations for Planning Board Members to be recommended to the Township Committee. 

BILLS: 
      BrightView Engineering: Jaindl



877.50
 ESCROW
Gebhart & Kiefer: Jaindl 




1,782.00 ESCROW

BrightView Engineering: Jaindl



1706.25 ESCROW

Gebhart & Kiefer: Foul Rift Solar Farm


132.00 ESCROW

Gebhart & Kiefer: Chamberlain West


115.50 ESCROW

Gebhart & Keifer:: General



545.00 PBOE

Gebhart & Keifer: Jaindl




33.00 ESCROW

Gebhart & Keifer: Jaindl




528.00 ESCROW

Gebhart & Kiefer: Chamberlain East


115.50 ESCROW

Gebhart & Kiefer: Jaindl




115.50 ESCROW

Suburban Consulting Engineers: Jaindl


580.00 ESCROW

Suburban Consulting Engineers: Jaindl


867.50 ESCROW

Suburban Consulting Engineers: Jaindl


155.00 ESCROW

Suburban Consulting Engineers: Jaindl


240.00 ESCROW

Gebhart & Keifer: Jaindl




132.00 ESCROW

Gebhart & Keifer: General



380.00 PBOE

               The Subcommittee reviewed the bills and Mr. Duveneck recommended that the bills be paid. 
   In a motion made by Mr. Pritchard and seconded by Ms. Collom, the bills were approved.  In a voice vote, all were in favor 

   VOTE:    9   AYES

   The motion carried.
ADJORNMENT:   
  With no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Mr. Kiszonak and seconded Ms. Collom to adjourn the meeting at 9:12p.m.  In a voice vote, all were in favor.
Respectfully Submitted:

Brielle Whitmore
Board Secretary
1-6-24
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